INF.16 (Europatat)
Concerns : meeting of the specialised section for standardisation of fruit and vegetables (ECE/UNO) on 7-10 March 2005 in Geneva.

Europatat, the European Union of the potato trade, has been informed about the three proposals of modification of the ECE standards for early and ware potatoes which have been introduced by Belgium, France and Germany.

These proposals have been foreseen on the agenda of the specialised section on standardisation of fresh fruit and vegetables, in the working party on agricultural quality standards of the committee for trade, industry and enterprise development scheduled for 7-10 March 2005 in Geneva.


Europatat has discussed these proposals within the board and its general assembly, after consultation of the 17 members, all national trade associations. 
That is why we are sending you this late answer, for which we excuse ourselves.

The German and Belgian proposals include a merging of the standards for early potatoes on the one hand and of ware potatoes on the other hand. 

Taken in consideration the fact that it concerns two different products (production period, storage capacity, period of marketing, physical characterisations, …) with a different customs code, Europatat asks to maintain the two different standards, as well as concerning the presentation as the contents. 

This position has been taken by Europatat with unanimity. 

Merging the two standards could create more confusion in the profession as well as on the level of the consumer. 
Europatat confirms its previous position that the ECE standards have to remain a framework to facilitate the exchanges of potatoes within Europe.

Practices in the different countries will result in specific standards related to the cooking usage in these countries or even regions.

We distinguish at the moment big differences between the European countries, even within the 25 EU member states.


Europatat opposes also the French proposal, which limits the trade possibilities and the quality control to potatoes in international traffic between the EU member states and destined to these countries.

This proposal of standard, limited to the EU members doesn’t have to appear on the agenda of the Economic Commission for Europe. This proposal could result in a Europe with a different speed, which by no means will facilitate trade.

We have been informed at the latest meeting of the general assembly of Europatat in Vienna, that the French proposal was not even defended by the French association Fedepom.

We hope that the delegations at the meeting of this specialised section will be informed of the Europatat position at their meeting of 8 March in Geneva.
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